
 

AGENDA ITEM 
 

TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator 

FROM: Mike Spickelmier, Director of Public Works  MWS 9/29/2022 

DATE: October 6, 2022 

SUBJECT: Southfork Pipe Liner Installation 

 
 

 

AGENDA ITEM # 
 
 

Background:   This project has been in the CIP for a number of years.  The plastic pipeliner was 
purchased for installation in August of 2021 for $50,012.20 and is on hand.   
 
Policy Consideration:  Bids were solicited under the guidance of the Lansing Purchasing Manual.  Bids 
were opened and read aloud at 10:30a on Thursday September 22, 2022.   The results of the bid 
opening are as follows: 
 

• Lexeco - $104,300 
• Linaweaver - $55,500 
• MegaKC - $220,750 

 
 
Financial Consideration:  $100,000 was identified in the 2022 Capital Budge for Drainage Projects in 
Capital Fund Line Item (70-1-43335) 
 
Public Works is requesting a 5% contingency on this project.   
 
Action:   
 

1. Accept the low bid of $55,500 from Linaweaver and direct staff to proceed with the project with a 
5% contingency. 

 
 


